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Dates and Events 
 

11.4.19 Year 11 Parents’ Evening 4.00pm-7.00pm 
12.4.19 End of Spring Term - 1.30pm finish 
 

SUMMER TERM 2019 
Tuesday 23rd April to Friday 19th July 2019 
Half Term  
Monday 27th May to Friday 31st May 2019 
 

23.4.19 Year 11 & 13 students only 
24.4.19 All other Year groups return to school 
25.4.19 Year 11 Preparing for exam success meeting 
5.30pm-6.15pm 
17.6.19 Parents’ Forum 5.30pm 
25.6.19 Staff training day – school closed to students 
25.6.19 Year 13 Dinner & Dance 7.00pm-11.00pm 
1-5.7.19 Year 12 Work Experience Week 
2 & 3.7.19 Year 12 Induction Days 
5.7.19 Year 11 Prom 7.00pm-11.00pm 
8-12.7.19 Year 10 Work Shadowing Week 
11.7.19 Year 6 Transition Day 
15-19.7.19 Enrichment Week 
15.7.19 Year 10 Careers Networking Event 
18.7.19 Sports Day 
 

15.8.19 A Level Results Day 9.00am 
22.8.19 GCSE Results Day 9.00am 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 01992 308333 

 enquiries@haileyburyturnford.com 

@Hailey_Turnford 

 www.haileyburyturnford.com 

    A few words from Mr Newman 

Artwork by Year 7 studentss 
Year 12   
 

The annual Broxbourne Youth Awards, which celebrates the 
amazing achievements of young people in the borough, took place 
at The Spotlight on 29 March 2019.  
 

Both students and staff at Haileybury Turnford were commended 
in a vast range of categories, highlighting the talent, skills and 
dedication we are so proud of at the school. 
 

Many congratulations to:  
Young Person’s Contribution to Culture 
Winner – Francesca Sorce 
Shortlisted – Poppy Parker 
 

Young Carer’s Award 
Winner – Kirsty Dewberry 
Shortlisted – Poppy Rooke 
  
Youth Project of the Year 
Winner – Broxbourne Youth Intervention Programme 
Shortlisted – Thank You Project 
  
Young Volunteer of the Year 
Shortlisted – Henry Atkinson 
  
Young Person’s Achievement Award 
Winner – Holly Saggs 
Shortlisted – Nazir Charalambous 
 

Inspirational Staff Member of the Year 
Highly commended – Vanessa Elliott 
 
 
 Youth Worker of the Year 
Shortlisted – Desmond Skyers 
 
It was a fantastic event with our Dance and Drama students performing an engaging performance of the ‘NHS at 70’ 
and Seval Basri singing with great poise to a large audience. 
 
Well done to everyone involved! 
 
 

 



Students of the Week 11.3.19 
Pankhurst - Tate Lambie 
Turing - Henry Atkinson 
Shackleton - Harry East 
Bevan - Madison Rogers 
 

Students of the Week 18.3.19 
Pankhurst - Michael Clarke 
Turing - Daisy Howard 
Shackleton - Millie Cook 
Bevan - Katie Cushings  

 
The Principal’s Book 
 

Our students who have been entered into the Principal’s Book for excellent work and contributions to the school. 
 

Henry Atkinson 7MLU - Winner at the Broxbourne Youth Awards 
Harmonie Bassett 10DNE - Geograpahy assessment 
Jessica Bowley 10MQU - Geography mock result 
Sadie Cann 10COV - Geography mock result 
Megan Cantwell 7EKA - Geography assessment 
Nazir Charalambous 8JST - European Jui Jitsu Champion & 
shortlisted at the Broxbourne Youth Awards 
Kirsty Dewberry 10DNE – Winner at the Broxbourne Youth 
Awards 
Alexa Forster 0BLU - 800m County Champion 
Ruby Gunes 8RNE - Geography learning and prep 
Molly-Rose Mckiernan 10COV - Geography mock result 

Poppy Parker Year 13 - Shortlisted at the Broxbourne 
Youth Awards 
Poppy Rooke 8LBR- Shortlisted at the Broxbourne 
Youth Awards 
Holly Saggs Year 12 - Winner at the Broxbourne Youth 
Awards 
Danny Smith 8RNE  - Geography learning and prep 
Francesca Sorce 10JMA - Winner at the Broxbourne 
Youth Awards  
Teresa Sumsion 8RNE - Geography learning and prep 
Huseyin Tosun 7OHU - Geography assessment  
Lleah Wheeler 8SNI - Geography learning and prep 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Principal’s Award – March 
 

Congratulations to our students who were nominated by their Year Achievement Coordinators for the Principal’s  
Award for March. 
 

Year 7 - Amelie Marendaz 
Year 8 - Tyler Kelsey 
Year 8 - Brooke Roberts 
Year 9 – Jamie Curry 
Year 10 – Issac Archer 

Year 11 – Abbie Wagstaff 
Year 11 - Taylor Key 
Year 12 - Kayleigh Frederick 
Year 12 - Tijen Tekniker 
Year 13 - John Pearce 

 

Reason to Cheer - March 
 

Each month HT staff nominate a colleague for going “above and beyond” at school. March’s winners were: 
 

Miss C Simeou, Second in PE  
Mrs S Ashby, Faculty Leader - PE  
Ms E Bracknall, Reception/Administration  
Mrs R Davey, Inclusion Admin Manager, PA to Vice Principal, Assistant Principal & Year Achievement Coordinators 
 

Reader of the Month – March 
 

Year 7 student, Raphael Francis-Manning, is a keen reader and often takes out two books at a time. 
He is currently reading a series of fantasy books and really enjoying them.  Raphael is motivated to 
read challenging books and his reading skills are improving.  Well done! 
 

Mrs A Saunders 
Learning Resources Manager 

Students of the Week 23.3.19 
Pankhurst – Ruby Gunes 
Turing – Jay Shipway 
Shackleton – Bruno Hascec 
Bevan – Jack Gruncell 
 

Students of the Week 1.4.19 
Pankhurst – Ilke Ince 
Turing – Hannah Stamp 
Shackleton – Jamie Trigg 
Bevan – Cosmina Balan  

Students of the Week 8.4.19 
Pankhurst – Reis Tanak 
Turing – Tanya Bulku 
Shackleton – Nicole Mistretta 
Bevan – Alfie Verrier 
 



  

 
 
Once again our celebration of British Science Week was a huge success. Year 7 & 8 students 
had the opportunity to dissect fish, build rollercoasters and burn different metal powders to 
discover how they make up a firework.  
 

In addition to assemblies and a whole school periodic table activity, students could make ice 
cream the scientific way and model DNA using sweets.  
 

There are lots more on our twitter feed 
@H_T_Science 
 

We are already looking forward to 
Science Week 2020! 
 
Mr S Williams 
Director of Science 

 

 

 

News from the PE Department 
 

Congratulations to Alexa Forster who is now U15 county champion in the 800m, which is an 
unbelievable achievement.  Alexa competed in the Hertfordshire County indoor Championship on 17th 
March and won gold in the 800m U15 girls and is now the county champion. She also won the silver 
medal in the 300m U15 girls in a time of 45.05 seconds. This was the first time she has ever run in a 
300m race. 

 
Congratulations also to Brianna Smith-Graham in Year 8 who competed on 31st March 
at Picketts Lock, Edmonton for London Openings 2019. She competed for the first time as an Under 
15 as she is too old for Under 13 now. She ran the 60m sprint. She came 3rd with a time of 8.9 
seconds. The winner and the opponents were all 14 and 15 year olds. Brianna is now competing in 

Bedford on 14th April for the Eastern Young Athletes' League (EYAL). 
 

 

Fixtures 
 

Date Fixture & Result Result 

18/3/19 Yr. 8 Boys Basketball versus St Mary’s Church of England School Lost 19 – 15 

20/3/19 Yr. 7 Boys Basketball versus Simon Balle School Won 28 – 14 

21/3/19 Yr. 9 Boys Basketball versus John Warner School Lost 22 – 13  

22/3/19 Yr. 7 Boys Basketball versus Chauncy School Lost 25 – 10 

25/3/19 Yr. 7 Boys Basketball versus Simon Balle School Won 28 – 14 

27/3/19 Yr. 10 Boys Football County Cup Semi Final  Lost 5 - 1 

 
Mrs S Ashby 
Subject Leader - PE  

 
 
 



Geography House Competition 
 
We had some fantastic entries into the Geography House competition. Students created some very unique animals 
that they had designed to be perfectly adapted to live in the polar desert of Antarctica.  Well done to the runners 
up, all receiving 25 house points: 
 
Henry Atkinson 
Sam Winders 
Emily Pym 
Lilly Richardson 
Sienna Yeo 
 

Congratulations to the winners: 

1st place - Emma Cooper – 200 house points for Bevan 
2nd place - Sam Fleming – 150 house points for Pankhurst 
3rd place - Alfie Marchant – 100 house points for Bevan 

 
European Champion in Jui Jitsu 
 

Congratulations to Nazir Charalambous who won in the National Jiu Jitsu Championship in 
Birmingham this month.  
 

He is now the European Champion for his weight class and National Champion for his weight class 
and will be entered into the World Championship later this year. Nazir is always pitted against 
boys that are taller and bigger than himself but thus far has risen to the occasions with relentless 
training and hard work. 
 

Mr J Stuart 
Form Tutor 
 
 

White Water Rafting trip – Year 9 
 

Some of our Year 9 & 10 students enjoyed their visit to the Lee Valley White Water Centre 
recently as part of a personal development scheme for a safer knowledge of water.  

 

 
 

Final house positions for the Spring Term – Well done Turing! 
 

Turing 1st 

Pankhurst 2nd 

Bevan 3rd 

Shackleton 4th 

 
 



 
Year 7 & 8 Houses of Parliament Trip 
 

Year 7 & 8 students enjoyed their visit to the Houses of Parliament last week, visiting 
the House of Commons and the House of Lords. 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 
Mr Newman is running the London Marathon for our school charity! 
 

Mr Newman will be running the London Marathon on Sunday 28th April for 
our school charity, The National Brain Appeal.   
 

There are 12.5million people – that’s more than one in six – in the UK living with a neurological 
condition. The National Brain Appeal raises funds for The National Hospital for Neurology & 
Neurosurgery and the UCL Queen Square Institute of Neurology in London. It is the leading 

neurological centre in the country, and one of the world’s leading centre for the diagnosis, treatment and care of 
patients with neurological and neuromuscular conditions.  These include stroke, multiple sclerosis, brain cancer, 
epilepsy, Parkinson’s disease, and dementia.  They are passionate about supporting the hospital to help improve 
the lives of patients through treatment and research. 
 

Donations to The National Brain Appeal can be made via Mr Newman’s Justgiving Fundraising Page 
https://www.justgiving.com/Robin-
Newman7?utm_source=Sharethis&utm_medium=fundraisingpage&utm_content=Robin-
Newman7&utm_campaign=pfp-email&utm_term=A3GKEzWg8. 
 

JustGiving sends donations straight to The National Brain Appeal. Thank you for your support! 
 
 

Wear your Seatbelt 
 

The Hertfordshire Road Safety Partnership and Active and Safer Travel Team 
are running a campaign about the importance of wearing your seatbelt. 
 

Most people do wear their seatbelts but still nearly ten per cent choose not to – 
help them make the right decision for themselves and others. If you have 
friends or family, who still do not realise how important it is to belt up, have 
that conversation and make sure they know how much you value their safety, 
and everyone else’s in the vehicle. Please make sure children are secured in the 
most appropriate car seat for their age and height. For more on seatbelts and 
car seats go to www.hertfordshire.gov.uk/seatbelts 
 
The Hertfordshire Road Safety Partnership is supporting the seatbelt campaign 
run by Roads Policing, raising awareness about the importance of wearing your 
seatbelt. You can receive a fine of up to £500 if you are caught not wearing your 
seatbelt 

 
 

https://www.justgiving.com/Robin-Newman7?utm_source=Sharethis&utm_medium=fundraisingpage&utm_content=Robin-Newman7&utm_campaign=pfp-email&utm_term=A3GKEzWg8
https://www.justgiving.com/Robin-Newman7?utm_source=Sharethis&utm_medium=fundraisingpage&utm_content=Robin-Newman7&utm_campaign=pfp-email&utm_term=A3GKEzWg8
https://www.justgiving.com/Robin-Newman7?utm_source=Sharethis&utm_medium=fundraisingpage&utm_content=Robin-Newman7&utm_campaign=pfp-email&utm_term=A3GKEzWg8
http://www.hertfordshire.gov.uk/seatbelts


 

Recipe of the Month – Hunter’s Chicken 

Our Food Technology Department are challenging our students to try a new recipe each month. This month it is 
Hunter’s Chicken. Our GCSE students have been looking at teenage nutrition. This is one of the most popular dishes 
they chose. It is full of protein for their growth and repair and the fat soluble vitamins K,A,D and E. 

 

Ingredients  
1 tablespoon vegetable oil, plus extra for the tray 
4 skinless chicken breasts 
4 rashers smoked back bacon 
1 red onion, sliced 
1 pack runner beans, ends trimmed 
3 carrots, peeled and sliced 
 100ml sticky BBQ sauce 
25g grated cheddar  
 

For the mash: 
4 potatoes, peeled and chopped 
100ml milk 

Method 

 Heat oven to 200C/180C fan/gas 6. Oil a tray, put the chicken breasts on it and cover each one with 1 bacon 
rasher. Put the chicken in the oven for 20-25 minutes until cooked through.  

 While the chicken is cooking, fry the onion in 1 tablespoon oil until golden brown and soft, then set aside.  

 Put the potatoes in a large pan of boiling water and cook for 10-15 minutes until soft.  

 Put another smaller pan of water on the hob and bring to the boil while the potatoes are cooking.  

 Once boiling, tip in the runner beans and carrots and cook for 8-10 minutes until soft but with a little bite. 

 Drain the potatoes and put them back in the pan with the milk, mash until smooth and stir though the fried 
onions.  

 Once the chicken is cooked, pour over the BBQ sauce and scatter over the cheddar and return to the oven for 2 
minutes until the cheese has melted. Serve with the mash, carrots and runner beans.  

 

Please do send us your pictures of your dish to ledsterh@haileyburyturnford.com. Enjoy cooking. 
 
 
 

Would you like to rescue a dog? 
 

A prime time Channel 4 programme in partnership with Wood Green Animal 
Charity are looking for people who might be interested in rehoming a rescue 
dog. 
 

Through a multi-camera rig format (similar to One Born Every Minute and Super 
Vet), they want to explore the relationships and interactions between dogs and 
people. We will be following the stories of the rescue dogs looking to be 
rehomed at Wood Green, but also the stories of the potential owners coming in 
and understand their reasons for wanting a dog at that point in their lives.  
 

For further details please contact rescuedog@fivemilesfilms.co.uk. 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 

We wish our families a safe and pleasant Easter break. 
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